Abbreviated Final Report of the Vetting Panel for the 2023 World Boxing
Executive Board Elections

Ahead of the inaugural Congress of World Boxing (‘WB’) set to take place in November 2023,
a Vetting Panel (‘VP’), formed in accordance with Article 11.2 of the WB Statutes, carried out
an exhaustive vetting and approval process of 27 candidates for WB office-bearing positions
of which there were:

Two (2) candidates for President

Ten (10) candidates for Vice President

Seventeen (17) candidates for the Executive Board

Two (2) candidates for Chair of the Sport and Competition Committee

Six (6) candidates for Chair of the Medical and Anti-Doping Committee

One (1) candidate for Chair of the Finance and Audit Committee

Eleven (11) candidates applied for two office-bearing positions.

The VP performed its mandate independently of WB, with efficient and highly professional
support from members of Sport Resolutions in London which served as Secretariat to the VP.

The vetting process was conducted in accordance with the Terms of Reference assigned to the
VP and all relevant provisions of the WB Statutes. In particular, the VP was informed by the
following:

e Article 9.8 of the WB Statutes

e Articles 11.3 to 11.8 of the WB Statutes

e WB Code of Conduct — Rules for Candidates for Election

e \WB Code of Ethics and Code of Conduct Stakeholder and Participant Agreement

e \WB Rules for Electoral Voting, and

e WB Code of Conduct Policy — Elected Officials, National Federation, Staff and

Continental Confederations.

In accordance with its mandate, the VP considered, discussed and assessed very thoroughly
every document, statement and explanation submitted by the candidates and the nominating
WB National Federations. Additionally, where necessary, the VP gave candidates the
opportunity to respond to requests for supplementary information.

The VP reviewed the MclLaren Independent AIBA Investigation Report of 30 September 2021.
As provided for by Article 11.3 of the WB Statutes, the VP sought further evidence from the
World Anti-Doping Agency and retained the services of an external service provider to assist
it in its investigation within the scope of its mandate.

In exercising its remit to determine whether, on the balance of probabilities, a person was
eligible to be a candidate for a position on the Executive Board, the VP also considered the
nature of the position(s) or office(s) sought by each candidate as well as his/her past activities
within the International Boxing Association (“IBA” and/or “AIBA”).

All submissions received on time were reviewed and considered by the VP before final
determinations were made.



